

May 24, 2024

The Honorable Jonathan Brostoff District 3 Alderperson City Hall 200 E. Wells Street, Room 205 Milwaukee, WI 53202

Dear Alderman Brostoff.

I hope this letter finds you well. My name is John W. McVicker Sr.; I am the pastor of Christ The King Baptist Church in Milwaukee, located on the northwest side of our city. I am writing to express my heartfelt support of Royal Capital [Kevin Newell] for the proposed housing development project, Cudahy Farms, aimed at addressing the affordable housing crisis in our beloved city.

As a pastor deeply ingrained in the community, I witness firsthand the struggles many of our residents face due to the lack of affordable housing. The effects of this crisis are dire and far-reaching, affecting families, individuals, and the overall well-being of our neighborhoods.

The proposed housing development project will address these concerns and furthermore presents a beacon of hope for so many in our community. It promises to provide safe, affordable homes and foster a sense of stability and dignity among our residents. Furthermore, this development can invigorate our neighborhoods, creating thriving and sustainable communities that benefit everyone involved.

Affordable housing can lead to stronger families, better educational outcomes for children, improved health conditions, and a greater sense of community and belonging. These outcomes align with our mission at Christ The King, where we strive to support and uplift all members of our community, particularly those in greatest need. I am hopeful that by supporting this project, we can create opportunities for our residents to flourish.

I urge you to consider this initiative's profound positive impact on our community. Thank you for your consideration and your commitment to addressing this critical issue.

In His Service,

John W. McVicker, Sr.

ol w. May

Senior Pastor